Highworth



Council Offices 3 Gilberts Lane Highworth Wiltshire SN6 7FB

Tel. (01793) 762377 or 763511

Email admin@highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk

Town Clerk Mr D C Lane

PLEASE VISIT OUR WEB-SITE AT: www.highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk

L10.

MINUTES OF THE LEISURE COMMITTEE MEETING 17th OCTOBER 2017

PRESENT

Councillor (Mrs) L Vardy (In the Chair)

Councillor: C Adams

R Acres
P Adams
A Bishop
(Mrs) J Bishop
(Mrs) J Clark
(Mrs) A M Durrant

G Edwards N Gardiner (Mrs) A H Livall (Mrs) M Penny

K Smith

(Mrs) P Webster S Weisinger

IN ATTENDANCE

4 Members of the Public

APOLOGIES

32. None



DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

33 None

HIGHWORTH TOWN FOOTBALL CLUB (HTFC) - REQUEST TO AMEND LICENSE

34. In reference to HTFC's grant application regarding the alterations being made at the Elms Rec, the Football Association is not willing to accept the existing license between HTC and HTFC in its current form. The Association requires a document which guarantees, at the very least, ten years playing facilities, subject to the usual clauses requiring both parties to act within the terms and conditions set out. The existing license allows either party to give notice of termination of the license of 18 months from the end of a playing season which is not acceptable to the Association.

Resolved by Councillor P Adams and seconded by Councillor (Mrs) A Livall that the current license for the use by Highworth Town Football Club of the Elms Rec football pitch and Pavilion and changing rooms be replaced by a new license for a 20 year period without a break clause and that all associated legal costs be borne by the Club. Carried unanimously. Action is to be duly taken to write the new license.

CORRESPONDANCE

35. Councillors gave permission for HTFC to hold its annual summer tournament on 9th and 10th of June 2018 at the Highworth Recreation Ground.

Meeting closed at 9.05pm.